

HFSA Board Meeting Minutes - June 2025

June 3, 2025

6:00 PM Muddy Cow

Board Members present: Jeremy Powell, Breanne Stuckey, Kelli Benner, Cassandra Carrigan, Christina Burmeister, LaRissa Oelfke, Amber Christensen, Nick Benner, and Mary Schaefer

Board Members absent: None

HFSA Members present: None

HFSA Coaches present: None

Community Members present: None

The meeting was called to order and led by President Jeremy Powell.

Monthly Reports:

Secretary's Report: The secretary's report for May was reviewed. A motion to approve the report was made by Amber Christensen, seconded by Christina Burmeister, and approved.

Treasurer's Report: The treasurer's report for May was reviewed. The account balances are checking: \$32,872.91 and savings: \$9,510.09, for a total of \$42,383.00. Kelli will be looking at opening a CD with funds from the savings account to earn more interest. A motion to approve was made by Nick Benner, seconded by Amber Christensen, and approved.

New Business:

1. Coaches Report:
 - Coaches are working on the regular season schedule. Add in more element classes.
 - Discussed team compulsory vs ensemble.
 - Discussed opening the "ensemble" ice for "team" competition skaters ie: jump and spin, etc.
 - Ashley and Anna will coach again next season.
 - Discussed exploring reaching out to new coaches – Jeremy will talk to our coaches first.
 - Jeremy would like to connect with the coaches more often tonight.
2. Board Expectations
 - Board members are required to attend 7 meetings per year. Be respectful of everyone's ideas. It's okay to have a different opinion. Nothing is life or death, so chill.
 - Tasks:
 - Testing Coordinator: Cassandra Carrigan
 - Big Skater/Little Skaters: Kelli Benner & Christina Burmeister
 - Soloist Points: Breanne Stuckey
 - Volunteer Hours: Christina Burmeister
 - Sponsorships: Kelly Peterson has this arranged
 - Apparel: LaRissa Oelfke
 - Social Media/Team Reach: LaRissa Oelfke

3. Apparel

- Discussed using Uncommon Tag (local business) instead of Rambow. LaRissa will connect with owner.
- Discussed having ready for the fall meeting

4. Summer Ice

- Registration Numbers: June looks great. July open ice from 7:30-8:30 only has 4 registrations. We have decided to keep this ice and promote for open/buy-in ice for competition. Buy-in cost will be \$25
- Testing: Thursday, July 17th after Picture
- Exhibition: Thursday, July 17th at 5:30 pm
 - Sign-up Form- Breanne Stuckey create
 - Programs- Amber Christensen will create
 - Decorations- LaRissa Oelfke will create
 - Gift for Skaters- Kelli Benner will get a \$5 GC for Nautical Bowls
 - Announcer- Leslie confirmed
 - Music- Christina Burmeister
- HFSA Season Photo: Thursday, July 17th after Exhibition on the ice
 - Breanne has reached out to Roman Bloemke, still waiting on response.
 - Plain pink shirt/tank (NO writing or graphics) with black leggings
- Summer Competition (Worlds): 8-10 skaters registered. Amber and Gina are going to put skaters on the ice.

5. Fundraisers

- Fill My Skater Fundraiser: Larissa O – Fill my Skater Fundraiser (Annual meeting)
- Kwik Trip card: Amber Christensen (Annual meeting)
- Heggies: Amber Christensen (Annual meeting)
- Sponsorships: Kelly Peterson has agreed to take this on for the summer as part of her volunteer hours
- Gun/Purse Bingo: Nick Benner & Cassandra Carrigan (October)
- Culvers: Mary Schaefer
- Nautical Bowls: Breanne Stuckey (Before competitions)
- Unhinged Pizza: Jeremy Powell (March)

6. Big Skater/Little Skater: sign-up and dates will be handed out during annual meeting. Four events throughout the season.

7. Fall Meeting: Monday, August 25th 6:00 – 8:00, board members will be there at 5:30 to setup.

- Dates for all events throughout the season
- Apparel – Vendor there with sample sizes
- Big Skater/Little Skater

- Registration w/ coaches
- Fundraisers
- Volunteer items
- Used items sale
- Bingo Card

Other Business:

8. Sound System / Finance recap

- Finance: HFSA does not have the means to help contribute financially.
- Sound System: Hockey is going to look at testimonials from other rinks for the sound system to ensure the new system is what they are looking for. Still unsure if the West rink will be replaced. For liability reasons, leases should be signed by the association who doesn't own the sound system.

Next Board Meeting: August 5th @ 6:00 pm at Muddy Cow

Motion to Adjourn made by Amber Christensen, seconded by Nick Benner, meeting adjourned.